
 
 

 

 

The following draft Minutes of the special meeting of the 

Toronto Police Services Board held on April 8, 2014 are 

subject to adoption at its next regularly scheduled meeting. 

 

 

 

MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL PUBLIC MEETING of the Toronto Police Services 

Board held on APRIL 8, 2014 at 6:00 PM in the Auditorium, 40 College Street, Toronto, 

Ontario. 

 

 

PRESENT:   Dr. Alok Mukherjee, Chair 

Mr. Michael Del Grande, Councillor & Member 

Ms. Marie Moliner, Member 

Dr. Dhun Noria, Member 

Ms. Frances Nunziata, Councillor & Member 

Mr. Andrew Pringle, Member 

 

ABSENT:   Mr. Michael Thompson, Councillor & Vice-Chair 

 

ALSO PRESENT:  Mr. William Blair, Chief of Police 

   Ms. Deirdre Williams, Board Administrator 

 



THIS IS AN EXTRACT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL PUBLIC 

MEETING OF THE TORONTO POLICE SERVICES BOARD HELD ON 

APRIL 8, 2014 

 

 

#P64 DRAFT POLICY – “STREET CHECKS” AND COMMUNITY 

CONTACTS 

 

The Board was in receipt of a copy of the draft Toronto Police Services Board policy for 

“street checks” and community contacts.  A copy of the draft policy is appended to this 

Minute for information. 

 

Mr. Frank Addario, Addario Law Group, was in attendance and provided an update on 

the progress of the draft policy. 

 

The following persons were in attendance and made deputations to the Board: 

 

John Sewell, Toronto Police Accountability Coalition * 

Susan Gapka 

Peter Rosenthal * 

Bev Salmon * 

Geoff Slavin, Member Advocacy Committee * 

Barbara Hall, Commissioner, Ontario Human Rights Commission * 

Audrey Campbell, Co-Chair, PACER External Advisory Committee 

Paul Copeland * 

Kingsley P. Gilliam, Black Action Defense Committee * 

Vilko Zbogar, Law Union of Ontario * 

Anthony Morgan, Urban Alliance on Race Relations 

Knia Singh * 

Knia Singh, Osgoode Society Against Institutional Injustice * 

Noa Mendelsohn Aviv, Director, Equality Program, Canadian Civil Liberties 

Association * 

Vickie McPhee, Executive Director, Rights Watch Network 

Roger Love, African Canadian Legal Clinic 

Miguel Avila 

Linda Arbour * 

Ben Lau, Co-Chair, Chinese Community Consultative Committee * 

June Veecock 

 

*written submission also provided; copy on file in the Board office. 

 

 

The Board was also in receipt of written submissions from: 

 

Kris Langenfeld 

Cutty Duncan and Shadya Yasin 

Ann Cavoukian, Information and Privacy Commissioner/Ontario 

Clem Marshall 

 



 

 

Louis and Marika Horvath 

Jeff Anderson 

Provincial Advocate for Children & Youth 

C.W. 

 

Copies of the foregoing written submissions are on file in the Board office. 

 

Following the deputations, Chair Mukherjee said that the comments and 

recommendations provided to the Board at tonight’s meeting, and the meeting held on 

March 13, 2014 (Min. No. P40/14 refers), would be considered and that a revised and 

final policy would be considered by the Board at a special meeting to be held on April 24, 

2014. 

 

Chair Mukherjee also said that the Board is committed to ensuring that policing services 

in Toronto will be delivered in a manner that is consistent with the Canadian Charter of 

Rights and Freedoms and the Ontario Human Rights Code. 

 

The Board approved the following Motion: 

 

THAT the Board receive the draft policy, the deputations and the written 

submissions. 

 

Moved by: F. Nunziata 

 

 



 









 
 



THIS IS AN EXTRACT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL PUBLIC MEETING 

OF THE TORONTO POLICE SERVICES BOARD HELD ON APRIL 8, 2014 

 

 

#P65 ADJOURNMENT 

 

 

 

 

 

_______________________________ 

 Alok Mukherjee 

        Chair 

 


